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To Whom It May Concern: 
 
 I am writing this letter on behalf of the Arthur Chamber and its members as a 
letter of support for construction that is being approved for Highway 6 in Arthur. We at 
the Chamber are thrilled to hear that we would be getting a renovation in the town 
especially the streets. As you may be aware with the recent drive of the Chamber, 
revitalization Committee and the inauguration of the BIA, Arthur has been passionately 
looking to progress through changes to improve the core of the town. This renovation of 
the streets will surely be a step towards that positive direction that we are seeking.  
 
 We are also letting you know that if you have any questions or concerns about 
any business input, we would gladly like to sit down with councilors and with the 
engineers. Along with the BIA, we would like to present opportunities that may be 
available or possible during the construction. We are confident that the voice of the 
businesses would be beneficial in the long run, because concerns about construction 
and design met now would alleviate grievances later on or afterwards.   
 
 We are here to support you and our small town knowing full well the future 
changes coming and we are embracing every aspect of those changes. We understand 
that there will be bumps in the road during this construction (both literally and 
metaphorically) but we are here to support our businesses and the town and will 
continue to do so enthusiastically.  
 
If you have any questions or concerns, Please feel free to contact myself or the Arthur 
Chamber for more information.  
 
Thank you  
 
Tom Gorecki 
Arthur Chamber President 
Owner/Operator Arthur Foodland 
 

http://www.arthurchamber.ca/
mailto:achamber@wightman.ca

